
Lincoln County Commission Minutes                                                                                      March 4, 2019 

 

  
THE JANUARY TERM HELD ON THE 4th DAY OF MARCH 2019 

  
The County Commission convened at 9:00 a.m., pursuant to adjournment on February 26, 2019.   
Present: Joseph Kaimann, Presiding Commissioner; Mike Mueller, Associate Commissioner 
District 1; Matt Bass, Associate Commissioner District 2; and Crystal Hall, County Clerk.  
The following proceedings were held:  
 
Invocation given by Commissioner Bass. 
 
Highway Department: Don Lilley and Eric Tapley 

• General road maintenance items were discussed. 
• Discussed seasonal workers to help with mowing during the summer months. 
• Commissioner Bass made a motion to hire Neal Matlock as a seasonal employee at the 

Highway Department for $14.00 per hour.  Commissioner Mueller second.  All ayes to 
carry the motion. 

• Commissioner Mueller made a motion to hire Tim Cato as a full time employee at the 
Highway Department, with a starting rate of $14.00 per hour.  Commissioner Bass 
second. All ayes to carry the motion. 

• Commissioner Mueller made a motion to hire Kevin Paris as a full time employee at the 
Highway Department, with a starting rate of $14.00 per hour.  Commissioner Bass 
second.  All ayes to carry the motion. 

• Discussed upcoming road improvements on Giles Road. 
• Discussed the potential paving schedule for summer of 2019. 
• Discussed dump truck inventory and repairs needed. 

Maintenance Staff: Harry Eggering, Randy Siebert, and Bryan Clary 
• General maintenance items and work orders were discussed. 

 
Unfinished/New Business 

• Brett Siefert and Amanda Ingram, Lincoln County Health Department, discussed 
proposed ordinance change to the Professional On-Site Sewage Disposal Ordinance 
1995-12-Revised April 1999. 

• Commissioner Bass made a motion to revise the Lincoln County On-Site Sewage 
Disposal Ordinance# 1995-12, authorizing the Health Department to increase the bond 
amount from $10,000.00 to $25,000.00 for professional on-site sewage disposal system 
installers (*3.11D). Commissioner Mueller second.  All ayes to carry the motion. 

• Mike Wood, Prosecuting Attorney, discussed the transition of his office and new policies 
that have been implemented in an effort to be more efficient, building and maintenance 
concerns, and storage needed for evidence. 

There being no other business before County Commission at this time, the meeting thereupon was 
adjourned until Tuesday, March 5, 2019 at 10:00 a.m. 
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